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NOVEMBER 2016 NEWSLETTER 
 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

 

It was a warm November day in the sleepy hamlet of Calgary when a chill wind blew up from the 

South.  The Trump had come down from his crystal tower, turned the southern heartland red and laid 

waste to the ice queen and her minions.  

The next morning many Calgarians awoke experiencing the troubling symptoms of PTSD.  (President 

Trump Stress Disorder) But, then they shrugged and went to Timmy’s for a coffee and an Old 

Fashioned and raised a mug to the “True north strong and free.” 

So now it’s back to art! 

In my last message, I asked you to share your thoughts about why you paint.  The silence was 

deafening but Terry Finnegan shared this: 

Why do I paint? It is a need. It’s like I have paintings inside of me that need to be expressed 

(exorcised?). Once I have painted them it is like a release – they are set free. I have this urge to 

create that seems like an internal trickling stream, sometimes slow and lazy and sometimes like 

rushing water, but always there. Lucky for me my work (business) is also a creative outlet.  It is also my 

stress valve. Painting takes me into another dimension where the worries and stresses of the world are 

not present. When I paint all those things just fade away. Keeps me sane.  Phew! I feel like I just had a 

session on the doc’s couch! 

Thanks for that Terry! 

Another thank you to the great team that took on the challenge of the 35th anniversary celebration 

and our two day show at the Earl Grey Golf Club.  Take a moment to read the list of those wonderful 

volunteers provided by two special people, Anne McGilvery and Judie Popplewell, who went above 

and beyond the call of duty to make this event a great success. 

On a totally different subject and one you may find horribly trivial.  I have been thinking about the 

names we give our art shows.  Maybe it’s time we revisit these titles and grow them up to reflect the 

goal and reality of improved quality of our work.  “Mad About Art”?  I’m not really angry about art 

and not completely unhinged by it either. “All Things Spring”?  Is it really a spring theme show or are 

all seasons given equal respect?  “Absolutely Art”?  Are we trying to convince our guests?  “No! 

Really! It is absolutely art!”  At the risk of experiencing that deafening silence one more time I invite 

you to send along your ideas as to names for future shows. 

So, one more little piece of business.  We need to have someone take on the role of Treasurer of the 

chapter.  In the past few months we have created a finance group that has done an amazing job of 

streamlining processes and they aren’t going anywhere, but to make this work we need someone to 

step up and join the team.  There are no professional qualifications required, just a willingness to help. 

I should go now and let you paint! 

Bob McAllister 
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MEETING DATES 

Meetings are held on the third Tuesday of the month at Lakeview Community Centre, 6110 – 34th 

Street SW at 7 pm.  

Parking is available but if the meeting is well attended you may have to park on the street. The 

centre is close to several bus routes. 

November 15th 

No meeting in December – Happy Holidays! 

January 19th 2017 

 

 

 

MEMBERSHIP DUES REMINDER 

A friendly reminder to update your membership fees which are due by year-end.  You can pay via 

PayPal, or provide a cheque to Andrea Slack, membership co-ordinator. Don't forget to pay 

Vancouver FCA as well! To those of you who have updated your membership dues thank you!  

If you have any questions, please contact Andrea Slack,  membership co-ordinator at 

info@andreaslack.com or 403-828-5446 

mailto:info@andreaslack.com
tel:403-828-5446
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

NOVEMBER MEETING 
 

TALK BY HERMANN BRANDT 

Hermann will give an overview of the crisis and the complexities and challenges faced by those 

directly involved like The Tashinga Initiative – a conservation organization in Zimbabwe, which is on 

the front lines of dealing with poaching and conservation.  

He is also offering a workshop on November 12 – 13 (see details in the Art Education section below). 

 

“Art with a Cause 

I’ve always felt that art can be used as a means to draw attention to the issues of 

our day. One that is of great concern to me is the illegal poaching of elephant and 

rhino for their ivory and horns. And this is only a small part of the massive black 

market trade in wildlife. As a personal response, I have started a series of sculptures 

of the most threatened and endangered species, which I will bring along.” 
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JANUARY MEETING 
 

DEMO BY MELANIE MORSTAD 

Melanie will give a demo for us at the January meeting. Be inspired to attend by her bio and images 

below. 

ARTIST BIOGRAPHY 

One can hardly grow up under the canvas of Saskatchewan’s “Living Skies” without feeling an 

intimate connection to the vast landscapes that often inspire the paintings of   Melanie Morstad.  As 

an active outdoor enthusiast, Melanie’s passion for nature is boldly expressed with colour and an 

emotional connection 

Melanie’s Business Degree in Marketing combined with the study of painting at the Alberta College 

of Art and Design, has led to a thriving career as a professional artist. She curated and implemented 

over 175 pieces of original art in a permanent outdoor gallery in Alberta’s Fish Creek Provincial Park.  

She is the President of the Burns Visual Arts Society, co-founder of the Parkland Solstice Festival 

Society, full member of the Alberta Society of Artists and participates in various arts organizations.  A 

positive and enthusiastic mentor, Melanie has developed a loyal following of students since 2005.  

Her work can be found in numerous collections and galleries. 

 www.melaniemorstad.com  melaniemorstad@gmail.com 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.melaniemorstad.com/
mailto:melaniemorstad@gmail.com
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NEXT WORKSHOP 
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LIFE DRAWING 
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 ART SHOW COMMITTEE REPORT  

 

Earl Grey Golf Club: “Mad About Art”: 35th Celebration Show and Sale: 

 

Friday, October 28th:  Member’s evening (6:00 – 9:00 pm),   

Saturday and Sunday, October 29th, 30th: Public show (10:00 am – 4:00 pm.)  

Paintings sold: 19 (total for 2 days)  

Guests:  Saturday: 383, Sunday: 199   Total: 582   

Finances: pending 

Art shows happen because volunteers donate their time and energy to help out.  In no particular 

order, but equally important, we send out the following THANKS.   

Marcelle McCallum:  Door statistics:  Marcelle stood by the door all weekend and gathered 

information for us from our guests. 

Dianne Stewart:  Dianne took care of the door prize table and set it up with the paintings and the 

ballots.  It’s always a guess in terms of how many ballots to print but she kept checking in and making 

sure there were enough.   Dianne also worked with Sylvia Gamp to organize the voting for the door 

prizes at the October General meeting. After the draws were made at the show, Dianne delivered 

the door prize pieces to the winners. 

Sylvia Gamp:  Sylvia took on the job of writing and sending out a press release for the show. 

Kathy Hilderbrandt:  Kathy does the “Call for Submissions” with Vancouver and she distributes these 

results to the members that submitted their pieces.  Kathy also designs the brochure that you see at 

the shows and she puts together the artist lists that are in the sign-in/out binder and by the Sitter’s list 

at the shows.  At our recent show, Kathy was a BIG help in training the volunteers to use our payment 

system.  

Paula Hawkes:  Paula took the show brochure to printing that Kathy Hilderbrandt designed.  She then 

made sure they were at the show and available to guests all weekend. The Celebration Committee 

consisting of Paula, Linda Wilder and Sharon Lynn Williams organized the Members’ night.  Food and 

beverages all weekend we set up by this group. 

Terri Finnegan:  Terri designed and printed our postcard invitations and posters. She also worked 

closely with Judie Popplewell in setting up our mail drop to 2300 households.  

Chris Bartels:  Chris keeps track of our email guest lists and also does the printing of the address labels 

from this list.  With Chris’s help, we sent out 135 snail mail invitations and 825 email invitations.  She will 

update this list with information from the door prize ballots. 

John Abbot, Linnea Hannigan: Rosemary Bennett turned over the task of sending out online 

advertising to John and Linnea this year.  Getting our show information posted on free online 

websites is a time consuming and important job. 

Janie Lockwood:  Janie has been a huge help to in terms of offering support and advice. Janie also 

stepped up and organized all the large pre-show signage. 
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Ron Czemeres and Branko Marjanovic: Clear directions to the show were set each day with 

sandwich boards throughout the neighbourhood by these two members. This is an “early-morning 

and after-the-show-task” and very much appreciated. 

Dawn Heinemeyer:  Dawn organized the “Sitter’s list” for us and double checked to make sure that 

all participants took on volunteer shifts at the art show. 

Bob McAllister: Bob did the presentations for awards at the Member’s night.  Bob was also 

instrumental in setting up our payment system for the sales table. Bob spent many personal hours 

working on Chapter matters for this show too. 

Sheila Mitchell:  Sheila has temporarily taken on the task of helping to balance the books and is 

working with Bob McAllister.   

Donna MacDonald:  Donna takes on the task of printing all the title cards for the paintings in our 

shows.  She is also instrumental in organizing the certificates and ribbons for award pieces.  Donna 

also sets up the Sign-in binder with participant lists and release forms. 

Ellen Lorne:  Ellen takes care of the Biography book.  It is a highlight at shows and we appreciate her 

efforts to keep it up to date. 

Rex Beanland:  Rex donated the Grand Prize painting for the weekend.  

Dee Poisson:  Dee has set up the Chapter Facebook page and also took the initiative to set up some 

extra advertising on Facebook for our show. Thanks to Dee we also have a Twitter account. 

Member  Participants; Participants were prompt with delivering their paintings.  They volunteered their 

time at the show and helped with a speedy teardown. They were also instrumental in advertising and 

personally promoting the show. 

Earl Grey Golf Club:  Support from the staff was excellent throughout the planning and staging of the 

show. 

Jason Halloway at the Redus Vapers Warehouse: We store all of our art show materials at this 

warehouse in N.E. Calgary.  Jason is always willing to offer help with loading and unloading for our 

shows.   

If we missed any names, it was not intentional and please let us know! 

More information about the show will be shared at the General meeting on November 15th.   

Other Business: 

1. Beatrice Wilhelm has stepped up to take on the Art Show Coordinator job.  We would like to 

see another member volunteer to help her.   

2.  Next Show: March 4, 2017, Edgemont Community Center.   

3. Spring Show:  We have booked Earl Grey Golf Club for Friday, May 26th and Saturday, May 

27th 2017.  Details to follow. 

Anne McGilvary: amcgilvary@shaw.ca 

Judie Popplewell:  jpsales@telusplanet.net 

 

mailto:amcgilvary@shaw.ca
mailto:jpsales@telusplanet.net
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MESSAGE FROM ART SHOW CO-ORDINATORS 

The job of Art Show Co-ordinators is open to applicants. Anne and Judie would like to start working 

with their successors for the March 2017 show.   

If you are interested in this great opportunity to learn and contribute, please let them know!                                                              

Anne McGilvary: amcgilvary@shaw.ca    Judie Popplewell:  jpsales@telusplanet.net 

 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS 

If you have an item for the newsletter, please send it to cassandra.arnold@gmail.com, if possible by 

the 26th of each month for inclusion in the next newsletter.  

I am happy to format items if you send me text in the body of an email, alternatively a JPEG of a 

poster for an event etc is easy for me to insert. 

Thanks 

Cassandra Arnold  

 

 

WORKSHOP REGISTRATION PROCESS 

Dear Workshop participants 

Thank you for your interest in participating in the FCAôs 2016/17 Educational Program. We are thrilled about 

the line up of our workshop instructors and anticipate an exciting year full of valuable learning experiences. 

The process for registering for our workshops has changed. While registrants are encouraged to pay the 

registration fee utilizing the PayPal option on the FCA website , there will be an opportunity for those 

who wish to pay by cheque to do so at the FCA General Meeting scheduled for one month prior to the 

workshop. The cash payment option will no longer be available. Should you wish to use your casino 

voucher for payment, please email Sheila Mitchell (smitchell1742@telus.net) 

Registration for the workshops will also be open to the other organized ñart groupsò or ñartistsò as our 

educational programs are meant to benefit all artists within our community. 

Members and non members, may only register for the workshop being offered for that current month period. In 

future registration will open on a first come, first served, basis on the day of the General Meeting(the third 

Tuesday of each month). This yearsô workshops will be held approximately one month following the opening of 

registration. 

Pre registration will no longer be available. 

Once a workshop is full we will have a waitlist which will accommodate registrants in a first come first served 
basis. 

We look forward to seeing you at one of our workshops! 

Workshop Coordinators; 
Sheila Mitchell 
Caran Magaw 

mailto:amcgilvary@shaw.ca
mailto:jpsales@telusplanet.net
mailto:cassandra.arnold@gmail.com
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MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  -  OCTOBER 2016 

 

Federation of Canadian Artists ï Calgary Chapter 

General Monthly Meeting: Tuesday, October 18, 2016  

Lakeview Community Centre 

 

President, Bob McAllister, called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM.       

 

1. Minutes of April Meeting.  Janie Lockwood moved that the minutes of the 

September 20, 2016 General Meeting be adopted as circulated.  Motion 

seconded by Rosemary Bennett.  Passed.     

 

2. Treasurer Report.  Bob McAllister delivered the Treasurer’s report.  This function is 

now being handled by a committee.  A non-member has been sourced to 

conduct the monthly reconciliation.  This job is expected to take about 6 hours a 

month at a rate of $20/hour, hence, $120/month.  The amount of funds that will 

be required to pay the non-member is below that required for a vote of the 

Membership.  Hence, this is being provided for information purposes so that the 

Membership is aware of what is transpiring.  The same person will be doing the 

year end reconciliation which needs to be done by January 17, 2017.  However, 

we still need a member that will be the official Treasurer for the Calgary Chapter 

when it comes to submitting reports to the Alberta Government and the AGLC.  

 

As of the end of September, 2016:    

 

                            Casino Account Balance $81,823.44 

                Operating Account                  $11,524.84 

                 

Kathy Hildebrandt indicated that there is extensive documentation on 

procedures associated with the Treasurer’s position on the Treasurer’s laptop.       

 

3. Membership.  Two new members introduced themselves: Elizabeth Stow and 

Lorie Clipperton.  Welcome to our organization. 
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If any members change their address (street or email) or phone number, please 

let Andrea Slack know so she can update the membership list. 

 

The fees for the Vancouver organization have gone up to $80 to $70 per year.  

 

4. Mad About Art Show Art Show – and 35 Year Anniversary Celebration, Earl Grey 

Golf Club.  Anne McGilvary and Judie Popplewell handled this item.  

 

Show: 

Friday: October 28: Member’s evening (6:00 – 9:00 PM). 

Saturday and Sunday, October 29 and 30: Public Show (10:00 AM – 4:00 PM). 

 

Brochures: Kathy Hildebrandt has designed the brochure, which will be revealed 

at the Show.  Thanks to Paula Hawkes for taking it to the printer for us.   

 

Invitations: 135 invitation post cards have gone out to people on our mailing list.  

Thanks to Chris Bartel for printing the address labels.  As well, Chris is sending out 

825 email invitations.   

 

Mail Drop: Judie put together a mail drop with Terri Finnegan’s help.  2300 homes 

in neighbourhoods around Earl Grey Golf Club have been targeted.  The 

Canada Post website has a screening tool that can help focus on the type of 

residences that may be interested in getting an invitation to an art show.  This 

screening is based on Statistics Canada information on income ranges, home 

types, etc.  With the post cards and mail drop, over 3000 invitations will be sent 

out.  If we get 5% of the invitees showing up, this will be considered a success.      

 

Member Support Through Social Media: Dee Poison purchased some advertising 

on Facebook and encourages everyone to keep spreading the word through 

social media in all forms including Facebook, Twitter and Instagram. 

 

Advertising: The Advertising Committee has completed their website contacts list.  

Six Magnetic Bold signs are going up around October 15.  Janie Lockwood took 

care of this. 

 

W side of 37 St N or Lakeview Dr SW 

W side of 27 St S of Richardson Way SW 

N side of 50 Ave W of 22 St SW 

S side of 66 Ave W of Crowchild Tr SW 
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W or E side of Richard Rd N of Glenmore Tr SW 

Westhills East of Sierra Moreno Blvd 

 

Two Door Prize Paintings:  October General Meeting: Sylvia Gamp and Dianne 

Stewart took care of the voting for two paintings.  Dianne Stewart will organize 

the door prize table again at the show and will print 500 ballots plus a few more. 

 

Press Release:  Sylvia Gamp offered to research this and we read a press release 

that she wrote.  

 

Show Signage:  Sandwich boards will go up each morning.  The sign committee 

will retrieve them Saturday for the night.   

 

Easel Delivery:  Thursday, October 27th at 10:00 AM.  Setup of easels and tables 

will be Thursday as everything unloaded. Judie and Anne will be on site to take 

delivery and we are asking for volunteers to help. 

 

Tear down:  On Sunday (30th) needs to be REALLY fast as the warehouse closes at 

5:00 PM on Sundays. EVERYONE helps with teardown! 

 

Volunteer Time: Sitters’ List:  Dawn Heinemeyer reviewed the jobs on the Sitters’ 

List.  If you are in the show, you MUST give two hours of volunteer time to the 

show, and you should show up for both days so that the public has a chance to 

talk with the participating artists.  Please contact Dawn Heinemeyer: phone: 

(403) 251-4444, Email: dawn@heinemeyer.ca.  

 

ARTWORK DELIVERY:  

 

Members are to bring their paintings to the facility on Friday, October 28th at 3:00 

by the main door. Only the hanging committee can be in attendance from 4:00 

pm to 6:00 pm.  Doors open for the Members’ party at 6:00 pm. 

 

Music and Microphones Options:  We will use the hall system.  We are hoping to 

have volunteers take charge of CD music throughout the show.   

 

Release Form: You need to sign a release form that states the originality of your 

piece before you can place your work in the show. If you have not signed one in 

mailto:dawn@heinemeyer.ca
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the past, please contact Donna MacDonald.  Phone: 403 246-9698,  Email: 

donnasfineart@shaw.ca 

 

Friday Night Program:  Speeches and presentations by Bob McAllister.  Awards 

are TOP secret until Bob speaks. 

 

Awards and certificates:  Donna MacDonald is taking care of ribbons and 

certificates. Donna is also doing the title cards for the paintings in the show.  

 

Award pieces:  Will be integrated into the show.  Winners can pin their ribbons on 

their own art. 

 

Cash Bar and Light Snacks:  This is not intended to be a meal so try and grab a 

bite to eat before you arrive.  Thanks.  

 

Biography Table:  A full Bio table will not be at this show due to lack of space.  

Business cards are welcome and they will be placed with the Chapter BIO book.  

 

Beverages:  Tea, coffee, water will be served by the Golf Club throughout the 

show. 

 

Other Business:  We need to book a facility for May, 2017.  We will not be going 

into the Haysboro Community Centre again.  Any suggestions on a potential 

venue will be appreciated.  Volunteers for next year’s Show jobs need to step up 

and start their training at the March 4, 2017 show at Edgemont.  Beatrice Wilhelm 

volunteered.  One more volunteer is needed. 

 

MEMBERS ARE NOT TO BRING FOOD OR DRINKS INTO THE SHOW.  ALL PERSONAL 

ITEMS ARE TO BE LEFT IN CARS.   

 

5. Vancouver Jury Process.  Several Members raised concerns over the Vancouver 

jury results for the 35th Anniversary Show.  168 paintings were accepted into the 

Show in the Qualifying status.  97 Paintings were declined.  There were no 

paintings in the Non-Qualifying status, which is a highly unusual and improbable 

situation.  Also, several members that submitted paintings had all of their 

paintings declined, and hence won’t be able to participate in this next important 

celebratory Show.  This situation has understandably resulted in significant 

disappointment. 

mailto:donnasfineart@shaw.ca
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Kathy Hildebrandt reviewed the jury process.  An important consideration for 

jurying of paintings is that the quality of the photos being submitted must be 

good.  If there is glare or parts of the background outside of a painting being 

included in the photo, or if it is out of focus, this may result in a decline.  Three 

Signature Members (1 AFCA and 2 SFCA) are selected to form a jury.  Different 

jurors are selected for each jury.  Each juror independently views the submissions.  

They do not talk to each other and they do not know the identity of the 

submitting artists.  Each of the jurors provides a score or 1 to 7 for each painting 

submitted.  The results are then tallied up.  Paintings that score 17 to 21 are given 

a Qualifying status.  Paintings that score 10 – 16 are given a Non-Qualifying status.  

Paintings that score 3 – 9 are declined.   

 

Jurors are not looking for specific styles.  They are looking for the best quality 

based on: 1) visual impact, 2) good design, 3) originality, and 4) creativity.  Also 

an artist must demonstrate technical skill in the medium used, as well as drawing 

skills, if applicable.  The bottom line is that any jury process is subjective.  Because 

of this situation, and juries changing from show to show, paintings that were given 

a Non-Qualifying status, or are declined, can be resubmitted to a show one more 

time in the attempt to receive Qualifying status.   

 

It is unknown why in this jury process there were no paintings in the Non-

Qualifying status.  A question was raised as to the quality of the artists 

participating in the juries.  This should not be an issue as all of the jury members 

are long term members of the FCA in either AFCA or SFCA Membership status.  In 

other words, the jurors are accomplished artists.  Juror feedback on declined 

works is not feasible due to the volume of submitted paintings and the 

turnaround time of the jury process itself.     

 

Two things that could possibly be done in future is that we could focus on doing 

more of our own critiques of paintings that have been declined, and their 

photos, to try and understand what the problem could be.  Also, we could ask 

jurors to write an article in Art Avenue on how they approach jurying so that we 

can get to know them better and what they go through.  Bob McAllister 

requested that the General Membership think about this situation and make 

suggestions as to how the jury process could be improved so that feedback can 

be given to Vancouver.   
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6. Workshops.  Sheila Mitchell and Caran Magaw gave the Workshop report.  Life 

Drawing at Kensington Art Supplies will continue on Thursday evenings at 6:30 PM 

until Christmas.  The David Langevin Workshop on October 22 and 23 is now full.  

There are still 5 openings for the Demo on October 21.  The Hermann Brandt 

Workshop will be held on November 12 and 13.  On line registration for this 

workshop will begin on October 19.  

 

7. Fine Arts Department U of C: Bob McAllister will be meeting with a representative 

of the Dean’s Office to discuss the status of the bursary that FCA, Calgary 

Chapter, has been providing in years past.     

  

8. Website.  Bob McAllister met with Sherry Telle to discuss a new website for the 

Chapter.  The current website is outdated and is hard to maneuver in.   

 

9. Adjournment.  Bob McAllister adjourned the meeting at 8:00 PM for the social 

break, and the selection of two door prizes for the 35th Anniversary Show. 

 

10. Program.  Nadine Johnson introduced Michelle Grant who did an oil demo 

 

11. Prize Winners. Through a Membership voting process, Judie Popplewell and Anne 

McGilvary were selected as the door prize winners.  Congratulations.       

 

Submitted by Ron Czemeres 

 


